PUT YOUR BUSINESS NAME AND DETAILS ON THE LETTER
DATE AND ADDRESS LETTER OR EMAIL

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Owner/s,
The new Rules of Racing known as the Trainer and Owner Reforms (TOR Rules) apply from August 1, 2017.
Under the TOR rules, a trainer must have a Training Agreement, (otherwise the terms of the TOR’s Standard Training Agreement will be deemed to apply) and provide you with a Fee Notice.
Enclosed with this (LETTER/EMAIL) is a copy of our NSW Trainers Association endorsed Training Agreement and Fees Notice, which will apply for my training services from the date a horse enters my stable.
If you as one of the group of individual owner of the horse are also the Managing Owner of the Co-Ownership Arrangement, you are required by the TOR rules to provide the other Co-Owners with a copy of our Training Agreement and Fees Notice within 5 days of receiving this notice.
Please note that horse Owners – unless they have their own Co-Owner agreement – will be deemed to be bound by the Racing Australia Co-Ownership Agreement.
A copy of the Standard Co-Owner Agreement can be found at Racing Australia’s web site:
https://tor.racingaustralia.horse/co-owner-agreement/
There are specific responsibilities for a Managing Owner of a horse, as they are the designated contact point to a trainer on matters affecting the horse.
It is recommended that Owners look at their Co-Owner Agreement and be familiar with it, as you as a group of individual Owners have responsibilities for how the ownership venture operates. 
Please contact us if you have any queries,

Yours Sincerely,

(Trainer name)



Notes

1. If you have your own digital site, it is a god idea to put the Training Agreement and Fee notice up.  
2. Fees notices can be updated – but make sure you send any updated fee notice (by letter or email) to the Managing Owner and request they pass it to other owners in the horse. Put any copy of an updated Fee Notice on your web site if you have one.
3. It is strongly recommended that you give both the Training Agreement and Fee Notice to an Owner (if they own 100pc of the horse) or the Managing Owner (if multiple owners) before you take possession of the horse to train.
4. Many trainers enclose a copy of their Training Agreement and Fee notice when they send out Monthly Accounts by email. 






